Boulder Preparatory Charter High School

Board of Trustees Meeting 1/14/14
Quarterly Administration Report summarizing Block 2, 2013/2014
The Faculty:
· Sandy Chervenak, BPHS graduate in 2005, was contracted to teach a Yoga and Nutrition class.
· Owen Alexander continues to prepare students for the academic decathlon competition as part of a regularly schedule class. 

· Shelley Xiao continues to share her passion in Mandarin with tremendous success and students interested in pursuing Mandarin as a college major. 

· Brad Davis, a Qualcomm retiree, continues to volunteer with us to support the math classes. 

· Staff have provided a great deal of variety in the stories and life skills program.

· The staff have identified that there has been a major breakdown and agreed to a retreat to help resolve some of the underlying issues. 
  The Students:
· One student received a score of 34 out of 36 on the ACT and is in the process of applying to CU’s school of engineering and Colorado School of Mines.
· Several other seniors have received college acceptance letters and many more applications are going out before the January deadlines. 

· While the overall climate at the school has taken a hit, we continue to make academic, and social/emotional progress with individual students. 
· Students and staff were able to participate in the second annual holiday gift exchange. 

· At the end of the block and during the winter break, staff interviewed nearly 15 new students for admissions. 
· Five Boulder Prep students decided to pursue their GEDs and completed the tests. 

The Program

· Our annual chili cookoff went well with a strong turnout and some great chilis.
· The afterschool program has set a record for participation and culminated in a ski trip for students who passed all their classes.  

· The food prep part of service learning was suspended until our kitchen is remodeled. The students used the extra time to volunteer at the Vine Life food and clothing bank. 
· The Academic Decathlon team has been meeting regularly afterschool and during winter break in addition to their regular class time. The state competition is in Alamosa and nationals is in Hawaii. 
· Andre facilitated an educational parent night. 
The Facility

· The Landscape design class began projects outside and layed flagstone to improve the patio area. 
· The kitchen was closed by the health department and we are in negotiations with the district about the renovations. 
· Routine flooding of the boy’s bathroom may indicate plumbing issues.

· We negotiated a contract for a new snow removal service.

Development

· We are still waiting to hear from xcel on the Renewable Energy Trust grant which could be worth $25,000 to pay for solar panels. They have delayed their decision making, but we should hear by February.

· We submitted a proposal to the Colorado Legacy Foundation for a Behavioral Health Grant that was not funded. We have already identified two other possible funding sources for an equine assisted behavioral health program and will send those applications out in the coming months.

· We received three mini-grants from impact on education. Two worth $1200 each and one for $600.  The funds are for an outdoor solar sculpture, audio engineering equipment, and plants for the botany class. 

· We received two donations from parents at the end of December. 

· Report on Faculty, 10/21/13:

Full time:

Andre—Continues his work teaching two classes (Criminology, Star Trek, and co- facilitating the Aca Deca section), outreach in truancy court, and continues grant writing and corporate sponsorship efforts; Andre has made himself available for several Life Skills rotations during block II, which will be immensely helpful with planning and staffing.   

Ashley—Our Americorp volunteer has been super helpful in many aspects of the BP program:  she helps with kitchen duties, homework lab, and this block with be teaching two science classes.  Just as important has been her involvement with the math program.   Collaboration with John in curriculum building and homework grading has allowed her to become quite effective with several students, and many see her as a “go to” for their math questions.

Gabe—Staff meetings have been going well.  Student discussions have constituted nearly 50% of every meeting, and we are honing in on our intervention skills and tactics.  In block 2 we have a number of topics to cover, including school safety, classroom management, Stories curriculum, and communication techniques for students on the autistic spectrum.  Lili and I met with Peter and are working on the headmaster search process. 

Iván—After a brief period with us over the summer and block 1, Iván has resigned to accept a position with Ames College in Greeley.  He left on good terms and we will keep contact with him to offer students opportunities through that institution.

John—Has successfully implemented curriculum in Algebra and Geometry.  He will continue to work with all students in the A and B sections of both math disciplines in block 2.  John put us in contact with a radio station in Boulder to potentially get students on the air to voice opinions and tell stories about life as a young person in their communities.  

Leah—Continues to work hard both at Prep and in her Masters’ program at CU.  Though this was a difficult block for many of us, we know that our experiences through student interventions have made us stronger to deal with situations that will arise in the future.  Leah continues to lead the Life Skills team (Gabe, Leah, and Lily) and we work hard to make Fridays relevant and attractive to students.  She has implemented a student survey into staff meetings that has allowed us to use both quantitative and qualitative data into our student discussions.

Lili—Has continued her fantastic work as teacher, business manager, interventionist, and cook.  Her service learning class presented during Friday rotations and will do the same in block 2.  She will be co-teaching a class with Ashley in block 2.  Lili was also instrumental in bringing Ray Lozano for a Parent Night and for a Friday Life Skills presentation.  

Lily—Is working hard to steer seniors towards success in Autobiography and is helping to establish foundational skills in a writing class for block 2.  Lily and Shane worked on creating a Boulder Prep Writing Center during block 1.  Two students showed commitment throughout the block and they will continue to foster that interest during block 2.  However, as a formal intensive class, they will be suspending the regular meeting times until more students show interest.

Lisa—Has worked hard during the Count period both in working with the district and through outreach with the students.  At the school, she has been an invaluable resource as interventionist and as our “ears” up front for student discussions.  She has been meeting regularly with the Senior Committee (Lisa, Regina, ShAnnon, and Cara) to make sure seniors are on track. 

Rachel—Has filled our after school programming schedule during block 1.  She continues to offer compelling options for Friday Life Skills rotations as well.  She is teaching a college level class that will continue into block 2, as well as a landscape design class that will serve as an additional Service Learning option for students.

Regina—Is managing a larger case load of students this year than in previous years.  She is learning the new system of tracking through the district and has found a variety of ways to engage staff on gathering data for this new system.  Regina has been invaluable in many of our incoming student interviews, especially the ones with IEPs.  She also offered an Equine Science intensive during block that drew much interest.

Shane—Has a wide variety of classes that he is teaching:  Language Arts, Service Learning, Piano and Voice, and most recently lead an intensive on Audio Engineering that drew more students than any other intensive offered thus far.  Students of the Piano and Voice class put on a remarkable performance at the end of the block.

ShAnnon—Hosted an alumni meeting during block 1 and continues to work on her outreach.  She has been co-facilitating the Senior Life Skills class with Regina (and Lisa) and will continue that effort in block 2.  Her art classes continue to be a draw for students; she has also been a fantastic team member in the kitchen and for student interviews/interventions.

Part time/adjunct:

Alicia—Completed her first class on natural disasters and other Earth science events.  She moved to Loveland and will not be teaching with us anymore.
Dylan—Has taught Algebra and Biology this block.  Dylan’s enthusiasm is great for the school!

Ezra—Continues to present relevant information to the students and is working on fine-tuning our online math offerings for block 2.

Kjerstin—Taught a Persuasive Writing class during block 1 on a volunteer basis.  She will not be with us in block 2 but is interested in coming back when she finds more free time.

Luke—Is interested in volunteering for the school in block 2 for math.

Mónica—Is teaching a college level Spanish class that will continue in block 2; she is also offering an Advanced Lit class called Magical Realism.

Owen—Is staying with us for block 2 to teach Aca Deca.

Ruth—Continues to offer her expertise in Anthropology, Native American classes, and is offering a Native arts class in block 2.  Ruth has attended several staff meeting in block 1 and will continue to do so in block 2 to offer feedback and information regarding students.

Sally—Has been able to attend staff meetings since our shift to Tuesdays last block.  Her input is valued and we are looking forward to her continued presence in block 2.

Sandy—Is an alumnus (2004) that will be teaching 2 classes in block 2:  Yoga and Nutrition.

Steve—Is returning to teach self- defense as an intensive in block 2.  ShAnnon, Rachel, and John will be assisting on staffing that class on Monday afternoons.

